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Summary of main issues  

The ICB in Leeds and LCC’s A&H Directorate are required to complete and submit the 
Better Care Fund Plan for 2022/23 to NHS England by 26 September 2022.  The plan has 
been completed to reflect key health and care priorities for the 22/23 financial year. 

The planning guidelines and the plan template were issued to the ICB in mid-summer.  
Given the very short timelines for completion and submission, the plan has been signed off 
by the Cllr Venner as the Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board. 

Recommendations 

The BCF Plan for 2022/23 is submitted to the Health and Wellbeing Board for information 
and noting.  

  

Report author:  Caroline Baria 

 


